Paseo San Gervasio 30 Barcelona - 22, Spain

November 22, 1981

Dear Rita, Colin and Goran.

Congratulations for a beautiful job! I always admire people able to bring light out of chaos. Let me share with you some comments and some news.

After the Rome Symposium the "loose organization" of Spanish-speaking people working towards a model of "comprehensive and convergent theory, practice and teaching in psychoanalysis and group analysis" have met twice and we have another meeting scheduled for next December 5. They were very pleased to hear about the airs of freedom which are coming from Rome to Overseas and are looking forward towards next year's meeting. By the way, which are the dates? I think we will be able to contribute with some of our reflections and we hope to get there some further food for thought.

There are two points I feel are missing or at least not clearly specified in your summary though. One was my suggestion for a "Mare Nostrum" GAIPAC supplement and other "sister languages" if they feel like that. If I remember well, Colin was to ask Harold Behr about the possibility.

The other, I thinks was Malcolm's suggestion, which I do not remember if he actually voiced it in the meeting or somewhere else, of organizing international working parties to prepare group communications for the Mexico IGPA meeting.

Hoping to see you all at the London meeting. With warmest regards from Hanne and myself,